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STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

4 WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71 5DW 

TEL 07508254018 

rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk   

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at Castlemartin 

Community Hall on Monday, March 2nd 2020, at 7.30pm.  

Update on current issues 

1. Stackpole VC School- There has been some vandalism within the school during February 
2020. 

2. St. Twynnells Bus Shelter –.  The Councillors are looking at the possibility of applying for 
funding to repair the bus shelter via the Community Works Grant. 

3. Buckspool Farm Pot Hole – The Councillors decided to review the pot hole in the 

summer. 

4. Pot Hole Cheriton – The pot hole has not yet been repaired the councillors asked the clerk 

to contact Pembrokeshire County Council again to request the pothole to be repaired. 

5. Visually Assisted Sign - The councillors are looking at the possibility of applying for 

funding for VAS signs via the Community Works Grant and have asked the clerk to obtain 

quotations for the cost of a sign to be installed at the entrance of the village of Stackpole. 

6. The Pound Castlemartin – Councillor Alderman awaiting the cost of a cast iron 

replacement sign. 

7. Brownslade –  Councillor Alderman has taken photographs and the matter has been 

passed onto Steve Benger of Pembrokeshire County Council.     

8. St Twynells Play Area – Darren Thomas of Pembrokeshire County Council has referred 

the matter to environmental services and the hedge will be cut back next week. 

9. Sleeping Policemen – No further update at the time of the meeting. 

10. Road signs - Pembrokeshire County Council has stated that the area supervisor will check 

the  bent road sign at Chapel Hill and the road narrows sign just before the property 

Creature leading into Bosherston and arrange for repairs. 

11. Fly Tipping Gilead – The fly tipping has been removed. 

12.  Army Tanks – The councillors have received complaints about the tanks on Castlemartin 

Straights. 

13. Cheriton Post Box – The councillors have received complaints regarding people parking 

on the walkway slabs by the post box in Cheriton and elderly people are having difficulty 

accessing the post box. 

14. Fly Tipping – The Councillors have received complaint that a large quantity of tyres have 

been dumped at Marledge bottoms. 

15. East End Square Toilets – The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembroke Town 

Council in relation to the public toilets in East End Square being closed. 

16. Penrhyn School Parking – The councillors have received complaints about car parking 

problems at Penrhyn School in Hundleton. 
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NEW CORRESPONDENCE 

Letter received from Pembrokeshire County Council acknowledging receipt of the precept. 

Email from Daryl Kent of Welsh Government containing posters relating to minimum price for 

alcohol. 

Email received from Pembrokeshire County Council containing information in relation to the LDP2 

Deposit Consultation. 

Email received from Councillor David Edwards containing a map of the former Stackpole VC 

School. 

Email received from Darren Thomas of Pembrokeshire County Council with feedback regarding 

the hedge at St Twynnells and the damaged road signs at Chapel Hill and Bosherston. 

PLANNING 

 

There were no new planning applications. 

AOB 

Councillor Alderman is going to look into getting a preservation order put on the water though at 

the bottom of Cowshed Hill. 

Councillor Edwards reported that street lights in Jason’s Corner and two in the Main Road of the 

village are not working. 

The councillors asked the clerk to contact the National Trust and ask are they going to support the 

provision of the toilets at Freshwater West and what the opening times will be. 

The councillors asked the clerk to invite Sinead Heenehan to attend the meeting in April to discuss 

the Community Works Grant. 

Next Meeting:  The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.  The council will next meet at Bosherston Church 

Hall on Monday 6th April 2020 at 7.30 pm. Due to COVID 19 restrictions this meeting will now be 

held on Monday the 3rd of August 2020  Monday the 7th September 2020 outside Castlemartin 

Community Hall this meeting will be the AGM. 


